Glenn Dale Citizen’s Association

February 19, 2008

MINUTES
Meeting Called to Order: 1940.
Secretary’s Report:  The previous secretary’s report accepted with amendments.  January’s secretary’s report accepted

Treasurer’s Report:  $1,708.05 with 9 memberships.

Announcements:  Tim Howe did not take pictures of the hole in the fence.  Crossing RR tracks on 193 over CSX tracks.  Will do so.

There is now a fence behind GD Elementary School blocking crosswalk behind school at Javins St.

Bowie Stream Team Meeting (trash pick up on water sheds); 2008 Homeownership Fair June 14; 2 Shredding & Recycling Electronics Events  Document Shredding and Electronics Recycling March 2 @ T. Howard Duckett Recreation Center 16501 Supplee Lane, Laurel, MD 20707 and May 4 @ Surrattsville High School 6101 Garden Drive Clinton, MD 20735; Home foreclosures from Rep. Levi  www.mdhope.org; Showcase for entrepreneurs deadline was Friday.

There is a proposed law to deny state/county support if child is truant.

WFSC wants to tell us why they are raising the water bill.  Jim Titus will contact them to arrange a presentation.

Lincoln Vista is meeting this Thursday.  Doug Peters might be there.

Morris Warren, founder of WBA trail and leader in the rails to trails movement, has died.

Public Hearing of 2009 Prince Georges budget on February 21.  7:00 pm @ PGCC at Rennie Forum, 301 Largo Road.  Contact 

NEW BUSINESS

Mary Vondrak had the proposal for a new 2-story building at Eastgate Shopping Center for a Firestone Service Center.  It is coming up before the board March 6.  The consensus is that the building is ugly and needs revision.  Mary Vondrack has prepared a draft letter expressing our concerns about visual appeal (commercial look), dumpster location and traffic concerns.  Detail Site Plan # DSP-02039/03.  Address it to Ruth Grover.  Development Review Division MNCPPC  

Ruth.Grover@PPD.MNCPTC.ORG
Moved and Seconded about writing a letter about our position w/ respect to DSP-02039/03.  Passed.

There is a new Quiznos and Edible Arrangements have taken space.   A women’s health facility appears to be moving in.

Rex Hodgson –MNCPPC is moving forward with process Glenn Dale, Lanham, Sea Brook etc. sector plan.  He and his coworkers have begun outreach.  He will pass on the schedule when available.  He met with the Council members last week.  The area being re-examined will include a portion of Dist. 5/Senator Harrington.  It will not include East Glenn Dale because it is already done.  There was discussion about how the community could be better represented in the process than we were in the 2006 East Glenn Dale Sector Plan.  The possibility of putting East Glenn Dale in this process was discussed.  We need to approach our council member about getting the 2006 Sector Plan revisited.  The General Plan can be viewed at the county office in Upper Marlboro.  Rex Hodgson will send the web addresses of the current plans to Henry Wixon.

Mr. Hodgson informed us that a housing survey is being distributed to 1/10 houses by the county.

A motion was made to have a special meeting of the Citizen’s Association on the subject of the sector plan.

There is a terrible mess on Good Luck Road due to the construction at NASA including dirt on the road and deterioration of the road.  A letter has been written by the local home association but little has been done.  Mary Vondrack will write a letter to reinforce the letter from her home association meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

BELL STATION CENTER – Nothing new.

GLENN DALE COMMONS – DSP has passed with the amendment that there should be a temporary recreation center until the permanent one is finished.

Next hearing is March 13 at 10 am and is supposed to be limited by the sector plan.  The housing is within limits.  Trees are to be replaced.  All things requested are on the plan.  There is no access from Northern Avenue as requested.  They are trying to combine steps for senior living and the recreation center.  They need to be separate.  A motion was made for Mary Vondrack to write a letter to that effect. 

RSSJ PROPERTY (LANHAM-SEVERN ROAD) – Nothing new.

ZOGLIO COMMERCIAL PP 4-07051 – The preliminary plan passed.  The staff recommended that it not go forward.  The developer came in last minute with rewrites.  The Board tabled until following Thursday.  They will clear the lot.  The remediation of the stream will be done in the form of a new wetland.  They are required to go to Ivy Creek and assure good water quality and provide remediation to the streambed.  They leave trees in the State Highway and public utilities easements.  They are required to plant trees throughout the parking lot; 25% tree canopy over the lot in 10 years.  They must move young trees to other parts of the lot.  It will be a green certified LEED building.  The maintenance of the lot may not be handed over to the condominium owners until the wetland remediation is proven perpetual.

MEETING ADJOURNED 21:33.

